
  

  HUMAN GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT   
 
The School District of Monroe is proud to provide educational opportunities in human growth 
and development. While we encourage each student to participate in these opportunities, we 
also understand that families may choose to opt out of these opportunities. As a District, we 
will provide the following options for families to better understand and make an appropriate 
decision on whether or not their students will participate in human growth and development 
education:  
 
● An outline of the human growth and development curriculum used at the student’s grade  
    level;  
● Information on how to inspect the complete curriculum and instructional materials;  
● An explanation that no student may be required to take instruction in human growth and  
    development or in specified subjects within the program if the parent/guardian files a written  
    request that the student be exempted; and  
● A statement that students exempted from human growth and development instruction will 
    still receive instruction in the subjects under Wis Sec 118.01(2)(d)2c (knowledge of physiology 
    and hygiene, sanitation, the effects of controlled substances and alcohol on the human 
    system, symptoms of disease, and the proper care of the body), unless exempted, and Wis  
    Sec 118.01(2)(d)8 (knowledge of effective means by which students may recognize, avoid,  
    prevent and halt physically or psychologically intrusive or abusive situations which may be 
    harmful to students).  
 
For additional information go to http://www.monroeschools.com/district/ and refer to district 
policy 2414 
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